July 18, 2022

Wayne Dennis Committee Meeting 5:30 pm

Meeting was call to order by Chairman Erin Albright.

Members present:

Erin Albright
Crissa Cox
Sherry Warner
Justin Ricker
Tony Duran
Heather Reames - on phone
Dedra Rathgerber - on phone

LAKE BOARD:

Wren Robinson and Terry Stark attended the meeting representing the Lake Board to request funds for new signage to replace old signage at the entrance of the lake by camping area. They presented quotes and pictures of what they are wanting to install. The cost of the new sign is \$5,500.00.

After questioning both Wren and Terry and discussion afterwards, a motion was made by Sherry Warner and 2nd by Crissa Cox to approve the full total of \$5,500.00. A unanimous of Yay's over the Nay's was counted.

CHAPARRAL TRAP SHOOTING TEAM:

Sandra Owens, Scott Owens, Trevor Reed and Gillian Struble also attended and represented the Chaparral Trap Shooting Team. Quote and pictures were given. They're asking for \$5,135.42 in funds to buy and put in place by the Gun Club out at the lake (already erected) a sign for the Anthony Gun Club with additional lettering to recognize the Chaparral Trap Shooting Team. An additional \$2,500.00 from the Gun Club Memorial Fund supplemented the asking funds which made the total funds requested of \$2,635.42. After discussion from the committee, a decision was to give \$2,000.00 from the Wayne Dennis fund to the Chaparral Trap Team. The committee will have the Trap Shooting Team ask the Chaparral Big Blue Backers Booster Club for the remaining balance of \$635.42. Crissa Cox motioned this decision and Sherry Warner 2nd it. The Yay's carried the Nay's

It was brought up that terms for Erin Albright, Heather Reames, Tony Duran, Sherry Warner & Justin Ricker expired in November 2021. The five mentioned have agreed to be reappointed and stay as committee members for another term.

Meeting was adjourned...

Secretary, Tony Duran